Minutes for CEPP Meeting March 23, 2009

In attendance: Dan Nathan (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Susan Kress, Kyle Nichols, Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ’10, and Bob Turner

I. Minutes for the March 16 meeting were approved.

II. Discussion of Date for CEPP Spring Retreat

Dan will email several potential dates for the CEPP Spring Retreat to the committee.

III. Discussion of the Grade Appeal Procedure

The proposed policy was presented to Academic Staff by Erica, Dan, and Kate Graney, who is on CAS and the CEPP subcommittee. Academic Staff members were receptive to the conversation and the proposed policy in its current form; there were, however, questions regarding why the policy was limited to final failing grades. In addition, CEPP members raised concerns about academic freedom. It was agreed that CEPP would present the policy to a faculty-only meeting in the Fall. 

IV. ACOP update on Mysore pilot program

Erica updated CEPP on the status of the Mysore program which has run into administrative difficulties due to personnel changes. Dan, Erica, Muriel Poston, Cori Filson, Joel Smith, Gordon Thompson, and Jim Kennelly will meet to discuss the situation. 

V. Assessment Steering Committee’s “Goals for Student Learning” document

CEPP discussed the feedback from Friday’s forum. It was agreed that the Goals for Student Learning Document should be brought to Academic Staff and to a Faculty Meeting before the end of the year, for discussion. 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted by Bob Turner. 

